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HOLBROOK HAPPENINGS 
Issue 413  9 June 2021 

 

 

CWA MURRAY GROUP INTERNATIONAL DAY 
Murray Group CWA members held their International 
Day at the Anglican Hall in Holbrook on 29th April. The 
Country of Study was Ecuador which is a 3rd world 
country. Among its many exports are cut roses and 
chocolate! There are over 4,500 species of orchids, of 
which 1,300 are endemic to Ecuador. There is one that 
looks like a monkey and has the name of Draculia 
simian 
The country is varied, rising from the beaches to the 
Andean Mountains, with the Amazon Jungle in the 
east. The Galapagos Islands are a province of Ecuador. 
John & Connie Ross from Henty were our Guest 
Speakers and a few years ago were able to meet 
George, the 150 year old Tortoise. Unfortunately, 
George has since died, but 150 years is amazing for any 
animal!. 
A wonderful Ecuadorian styled lunch, cooked by 
members of Murray Group was enjoyed by everyone, which was soup, followed by stews in slow cookers, 
finishing with great desserts. The work of Margaret Geddes, Tammy Williams, Margaret Norris, Kate Locke & 
Heather Kovac of the Little Billabong Branch in the kitchen was much appreciated by Group International 
Officer, Elaine Strong. The day would not have happened if not for these ladies. Thank you!!!! 
The hall was decorated in the colours of the country, red, blue and yellow, and with placemats and serviettes 
in those three colours it was a very festive place to be. 14 cardboard sheets of information and photos of 
Ecuador lined the wall. These sheets were then taken to the State Conference held the next week at Bega 
where they were used in the International display.  
Our new country of study was announced at Bega. For the next 12 months we will be learning about Malaysia, 
which will be very interesting.  

Connie & John Ross with Murray Group International 

Officer, Elaine Strong 

HOLBROOK SHEEP & WOOL FAIR WELL SUPPORTED 
After missing last year’s event, the annual Holbrook Sheep & Wool Fair was once again well supported by both 
stud and school exhibitors. The Schools’ Day attracted 150 students 
from 9 secondary schools from throughout Victoria and southern 
NSW. Some of these were new to the event and all were keen to get 
out after a disruptive 12 months. We have been receiving interest in 
additional schools becoming involved over the coming years as well.  
Our workshops cover a range of hands-on topics, such as sheep health, 
judging fleeces & short wool sheep, working dog selection & training 
(top photo with Neale Taylor) & the selection & judging of Merino 
sheep (Nick Locke is pictured below right). 
The entries of less familiar breeds, such as Lincolns and East Friesian 
sheep attracted a good deal of interest, and the Lincolns went on to 
take out several of the top awards. Thanks go to all of the volunteers 
who helped out with running the event, judging, presenting 
workshops, supplying animals for junior judging or demonstrations, or 
just generally helping out.  
We desperately need a few younger people involved with this event so 
if you are able to give us a hand (no sheep experience is required), 
please get in touch. 
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L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S           
 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Next deadline 9am  

Friday 16 June 2021 
 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrooklibrary@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au     

or ph 02 6036 3262.  

D E A D L I N E 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is presented by the CTC@Holbrook for the 
purpose of disseminating information and articles free of 
charge for the benefit of the public. This information is not a 
substitute for professional advice and is not intended to be 
used as such. The editors do not accept any liability for any loss 
or damage incurred by use of or reliance on such information. 
The editors of Holbrook Happenings make every effort to 
ensure the quality of the information.  However, Holbrook 
Happenings cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

Per issue Advertising Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $18.00 

1/8 page $ 36.00 

¼ page $ 72.00 

3/8 page $108.00 

½ page (check for availability) $ 144.00 

Full page (check for availability) $288.00 

Insert (not printed at CTC) $150.00 

Insert  (when printed at CTC) $ 100.00 

New Trading Hours 
 

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Wednesday  

6am to 4.30pm 

Thursday & Friday  
6am to 5pm 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 4.30pm 

 

 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Sunday  

7am to 3.30pm 

 
 
 

Please phone for orders also on 
02 6036 2049 

 

 

78 ALBURY  ST    
HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
 

Proud Sponsor of  
Holbrook  

Happenings 

GOD  
LOVES YOU 

If you would like to talk about this or any other 
matter you can ring 

 Ps Graeme Sheppard on 0422 671 149, drop in for 
a coffee and chat at 81a Albury Street, Holbrook 
(opposite the Police Station) on Thursdays from 

10.30am to 3pm or come to Church on Sundays at 
10am at the Library Complex, Holbrook. 

Generation Life Riverina Church 
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FREE Tax Help – 2021  

@ the Holbrook Library 
Friday  27

th
  August 

Friday 17
th

 September 
Friday 15

th
 October 

 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL   
call into the Library  

or phone 02 6036 3262 
Get your tax return completed with the 

assistance of an accredited Tax Agent at any 
council office. 

If your income is less than $60,000 or you are on 
a Disability Pension then make an appointment 
now at any GHC office – sorry no business tax 

can be processed. 

TRADING HOURS:         8.00am-7.00pm Monday to Friday; 8.00am –4.00pm Saturday; 9.00am-4.00pm Sunday 

(Bulk hardware services available until 12 noon Saturday) 

        Ph: 02 6036 2111           Email: accounts@holbrookstores.com.au 

Don't miss IGA Gigantic Sale on Now! 
See catalogue for details. 

 

Mitre10 Tax Time Tool Blitz is on Now! 
See catalogue for details. 

 
Holbrook Stores will be open 

Public Holiday - Monday, 14th June    9.00am to 2.00pm 

 Library  Complex 

OPENING HOURS Tues—Fri:11.00--5.30pm Saturdays-9.30-12.30pm 

 

 

 Every Tuesday at the 

library 3.30pm-4.15pm  

Cost:$2 with afternoon tea 

Follow Holbrook Library Complex on 

facebook and ghc_libraries on Instagram to see 

our book reviews, online Story Time, keep up to date 
with our latest programs and events and to see 
what’s happening throughout our Riverina Regional 
libraries. 

Story Time 11am every 2nd 
& 4th Thursday during the 
school term. 
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HISTORY QUIZ     
Previous Who am I? My mother was the youngest 
daughter of another Football legend, David Haynes, 
and my father was the local coach painter. I was 
featured in a very recent Holbrook Happenings. 
Answer: Flight Sergeant Robert James Eaton, son of 
James Bygrove Eaton and Selina [nee Haynes] it 
would be very interesting to find out if any of James 
Eaton’s work survives anywhere in this district.   
 
Quiz: Who was the coach of the Holbrook Warriors 
in 1993? 

KNOX NEWS 
The congregation has closed, but the Uniting Church still has an active presence in Holbrook. 
On the second Tuesday of every month, Rev. Yvonne Ghavalas - a gifted storyteller - will be leading us in a 
lively and ongoing look at parables, inviting us to really live in a world that is always changing and often 
challenging. Starting on 8 June we will be looking at the parables of the vineyard. Come along, all are welcome. 
11am second Tuesdays of each month, Parables for Living in the Knox Hall, followed by lunch at noon at J&Bs. 
Join us for both or either. 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
Winter Birds on Farms Survey commences soon: Birds on Farms is a monitoring program coordinated by 
BirdLife Australia (BA) and implemented by citizen scientists across Victoria and NSW. It aims to address 
important conservation questions about bird distribution, population health and habitat use on private rural 
land. Importantly, the project also engages new landholders in bird identification, appreciation of their 
behaviour, ecology and habitat use.  
Survey Dates 2021: 
  Winter – Saturday 19th June to Sunday 1st August 2021 Any participants who would like assistance during 

the Winter survey period please register and RSVP with a date that suits you, by Friday 11th June.  As soon 
as we have these dates and locations, we will attempt to coordinate a local experienced volunteer 
birdwatcher to support you.  

 Spring – Saturday 25th September to Sunday 7th November 2021 

 Summer – Saturday 18th December to Sunday 30th January 2022 
 Autumn – Saturday 26th March to Sunday 8th May 2022 
Volunteers welcome!! If you are an experienced bird watcher and would like to be involved to assist 
landholders to monitor birds on their property, BirdLife Australia welcomes your contribution!  
Birds on Farms collects valuable data on the conservation status and habitat use of birds on private properties 
across Victoria and NSW and provides landholders with opportunities to obtain a greater appreciation of the 
species on their land.  The volunteer birdwatchers get to be part of this process and get to search for birds in 
previously ‘unexplored’ territories (albeit on a property-scale!)  Surveys are undertaken quarterly, can be 
completed within a day, and a range of support materials are provided. 
Birds on Farms southern NSW project area extends from Albury to Corowa, Henty to Holbrook and east to 
Jingellic.  We have several landholders who have their properties set up with survey points ready-to-go but 
require assistance from an experienced volunteer birdwatcher. If you have friends, colleagues or family 
members that would be potentially interested – or perhaps you are interested in an additional property to visit 
yourself – please let us know if you would like to assist. 
Birding At Home: There are a range of ‘Birding at Home’ activities that are still available and updated regularly 
– https://www.networkbirdlife.org/birding-at-home   
There is also extensive background and support information available on the website (http://birdlife.org.au/
birds-on-farms), which summarises the broader aims and objectives of the program.   
Please feel free to get in contact to discuss any aspect of the Birds On Farms program, including how to get 
involved! Ben Humphries ben.humphries@birdlife.org.au and Rhonda Vile rhonda.vile@birdlife.org.au  
Southern NSW Woodland Bird Project Officers. 

 

Physiotherapist- Sarah Finlay 
(Bachelor of Exercise & Sport Science, Masters of Physiotherapy) 

APA member. Sports injuries, back and neck injuries, muscle & 
joint injuries, women’s health, pre & post natal programs. 

Workcover NSW, DVA, MAA, TAC Private health rebates available 

Holbrook Hospital, Bowler St, Holbrook 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call Sarah on 0409 907 058 

https://www.networkbirdlife.org/birding-at-home
http://birdlife.org.au/birds-on-farms
http://birdlife.org.au/birds-on-farms
mailto:ben.humphries@birdlife.org.au
mailto:rhonda.vile@birdlife.org.au
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A SMEAR IN TIME FOR BOWEL CANCER 
June is Bowel Cancer Awareness Month and Judy Ross 
spoke publicly for the first time since her daughter 
Catherine’s death from bowel cancer at the age of 32 
years in January 2019.  
She was guest speaker at the Rotary Club of Holbrook’s 
dinner meeting on Thursday.  Judy and Holbrook 
Rotarians are keen to raise awareness of this disease, 
as 99% of bowel cancers can be successfully treated if 
identified early. The club has provided BowelScan Kits 
in pharmacies throughout Greater Hume Shire – 
Holbrook, Henty, Culcairn, Walla Walla, and Jindera 
during June. 
Judy talked about the roller coaster ride of being told 
you have a terminal illness. “It literally turns your life 
upside down. You feel like the control of your life has 
been taken away.” 
Catherine had been diagnosed with Stage III bowel 
cancer after a lengthy diagnosis in 2014 aged 28. A 
colonoscopy showed the tumour may have been there 
for several years. A sub-total colectomy was followed 
with six months of chemotherapy, but three months 
later the cancer had spread to other organs. In late 
2015, Catherine underwent a major operation to 
remove part of the liver, both ovaries, and tumours in 
the peritoneum, followed by heated intra peritoneal 
chemotherapy. 
Catherine and her partner Jamie decided to go ahead 
with their wedding set for New Year’s Eve 2015 on Judy 
and Russell’s property “Wongalee” – 150 family and 
guests witnessed a very emotional ceremony on the 
banks of Billabong Creek. 
In mid-2016, Catherine and Jamie moved with their 
labrador Margaret from Melbourne to 25 acres near 
Birregurra. Although the secondaries returned chemo 
continued to keep the cancer under control. She was 
able to participate in two trials; SIRT (internal 
radiation) and chimeric antigen receptor therapy trial 
in 2017 which removed immune blood cells and 
genetically engineered them to enhance their ability to 
destroy tumours. Unfortunately, this didn’t work for 
Catherine. 
In 2017 Catherine and Jamie decided to be proactive 
and make a difference as far as awareness programs 
and raising funds for vital research. They discussed 
their thoughts with family who came on board. They 
didn’t realise in their wildest dreams when 
Research4Riney was formed it would become such an 
incredible charity. Riney was Catherine’s nickname and 
she decided to support three organisations: Bowel 
Cancer Australia, Peter MacCallum Cancer Foundation, 
and the Jodi Lee Foundation. Judy said this gave 
Catherine and Jamie something positive to focus on – 
they had a purpose, to make a difference.  
From cake stalls, garden parties, and movie nights, to 

the major event a Gala Dinner and Auction with Billy 
Brownless as MC raised $250,000 which was divided 
amongst the three charities before Catherine’s passing. 
Catherine was presented with a Community Fund 
Raising Award by Peter Mac, a great honour. Catherine 
was a face on the Cancer Foundation Australia’s ‘Never 
Too Young Campaign’.   
Catherine and Jamie chose the Jodi Lee vision because 
of the fitness side, setting goals to walk and a focus on 
awareness through their workplace programs. 
As a family Judy, Russell, Claire, Alex & Jamie are 
continuing Catherine’s legacy under the R4R banner. 
For the past 2½ years they have been involved in the 
trekking to raise funds for the Jodi Lee Foundation.   
Judy’s first trek in 2017 definitely wasn’t a walk in the 
park. She attempted the 80km track near Castlemaine 
and it took a long time for her to recover. She started 
walking the hills behind their property and soon found 
spots she had never seen before. This was followed by 
Woolshed Falls Beechworth, Nariel Park Wonga 
Wetlands, and the Hume and Hovel Track. Judy was 
prepared for the 2018 Vic trek at Apollo Bay and 
walked  35kms on the second day. The 2019 Victorian 
trek at Daylesford was in memory of Catherine. This 
was 80kms and Judy completed it. The Research4Riney 
team (over 50 people) raised $92,708 to continue 
Catherine’s amazing work. Part of these funds came 
from the Holbrook Community’s Don’t Drop the Ball on 
Health fund raiser and Judy felt very proud to present 
the cheque. Last month Judy participated in the SA trek 
in the Barossa Valley which followed the Heysen trail.  
Recently Catherine and Jamie’s much-loved labrador 
gave birth to 7 puppies. Catherine had been keen to 
train her labrador to be a therapy assistant dog in 
hospitals, but this was not to be. Judy and Russell’s 
daughter Claire has taken on the task. She has taken 
one of the pups called Mabel (she and Judy share her), 
and is being trained as a therapy dog in the school 
where she teaches. Mabel is doing well and passing her 
tests when the therapy dog trainer comes to visit.      

Ian Davis, Judy Ross, Jen Parer & Rick Bull 
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iPad SOCIAL ISOLATION PROJECT 
The Holbrook Social Support iPad social isolation 
project is now drawing to a close. Started in June 
2020 the project has run for 12 months providing 
iPads, internet data and personal support to learn 
how to use the devices to seniors in our community 
affected by the Stay-At-Home orders during the 
initial Covid 19 outbreaks. 
Eight iPads were used in the project. Participants 
learned to use the devices to make face to face calls 
to family and friends via Facetime, Skype, 
WhatsApp, etc, play games, do banking and 
shopping, take photos, watch movies and TV and 
many more things! 
Ruth, our iPad support worker said “Video calls are 
also a fantastic way to see your children and 
grandchildren when they live so far away. The iPad 
has the ability to adapt to many platforms like 
WhatsApp, Zoom, Skype and Messenger, among 
others, to allow for video calls, depending what your 
family members use. The ability to send and receive 
photos is also an option. Messages or emails can be 
sent to arrange specific times that suit all family 
involved, with options to schedule family members 
on different days, this can help with feelings of 
isolation and give you something to look forward to. 
I recall a lady asking me “how much do I owe you?” 
wanting to know how much the video call cost to a 
family member that day, as it was much enjoyed. I 
informed her service is run over the internet and 
that Meals on Wheels have applied for funding for 
the cellular network and that her iPad was using this 
provided service at no cost to her. “ 
Some of the participants used their iPads to connect 
to family living interstate and even overseas. In one 
case after not having seem their relatives face to 
face for 30 years.  One person participating in the 
project said “I really enjoyed Ruth’s visits because I 
wanted to understand everything we talked about.  I 
learnt not to be afraid of video calls, especially for 
my wife, speaking to her family overseas.”  “Ruth is 

a very good teacher” he told me. 
Participants keep their iPads at the end of the 
project.  The only cost to them ongoing if they do 
not have NBN internet at home will be the data 
charges from their mobile internet provider.  
While the iPad Social Isolation project has now 
finished, we are planning 2 other exciting new 
projects, “Cooking for 1 or 2” and also 
“Sconversations”. Both projects will launch in July/
August and will involve small groups coming 
together. “Cooking For 1 or 2” will be just what it 
says,  a small group cooking sessions learning 
affordable and simple recipes suitable for 1 or 2 
people. We will cook and enjoy a meal together at 
each session.  At the end of each block of sessions 
participants will have some skills and recipes to be 
able to cook meals at home. “Sconversations” is a 
weekly morning tea group set to commence in July.  
Aimed at people who wish to come together and 
talk about issues of the day, maybe share a hobby, 
and enjoy scones and conversations.  Sconversations 
will be held in Holbrook and Culcairn.   
If you are interested in participating in these new 
projects or would like more information on Meals on 
Wheels or Social Support, please call our office on 02 
6036 3677. 
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Pray: Monday 24th May saw the school join the parish 
community to celebrate Our Lady Help of Christians. 
This special feast day has been celebrated in Australia 
since 1844. No priests were sent to Australia in the 
early days and as such it was largely the Rosary that 
kept the faith alive. 
Mary Help of Christians patroness of Australia and of 
the Military Ordinariate Almighty God, deepen in our 
hearts our love of Mary Help of Christians. Through 
her prayers and under her protection, may the light of 
Christ shine over our land. May Australia be granted 
harmony, justice and peace. Grant wisdom to our 
leaders and integrity to our citizens. Bless especially 
the men and women of the Australian Defence Force 
and their families. We ask this through Christ Our 
Lord. Amen. Mary Help of Christians, pray for us.  
Live: Sorry Day, Jordan led the school community 
through a moving smoking ceremony on the front 
lawns of the school. We are so fortunate to have 
Darren and Jordan as human resources to support us 
in cultural sensitive and appropriate ways to honour 
our first nation’s people. 
The Stage 3 students attended the Courage to Care 

Exhibition at the Albury City Library/Museum on 
Wednesday. The is a unique exhibition that uses 
stories of Holocaust survivors and their rescuers to 
show the importance of standing up to prejudice. The 
students entered the exhibition with reverence, with 
some reflecting that it was the best excursion they 
had been on. 
Learn: Last week I joined all the principals and 
system leaders of the diocese in a session from Mick 
Bezzina. Mick is a skilled academic education 
consultant who is leading our diocese exploring what 
Transformative learning looks like for our diocese. The 
staff at St. Patrick’s School are engaged in exploring 
just what Transformative Learning is and what it looks 
like in our school. I look forward to sharing our 
discoveries as we explore what Transformative  
Learning looks like!  
We enjoyed the sunshine at the Les O'Brien Precinct 
at Alexandra Park for our Athletics Carnival on 
Monday. The students showed great sportsmanship 
on the day and participated to their hearts’ content.  
eb.sphww.catholic.edu.au/ 
We are now taking enrolments for Kinder for 2022. 
Enrolment packs are available at the front office. By 

completing an enrolment pack you are guaranteed a 
place in our Transition to School Program and will 
receive information regarding those dates as it 
comes to hand. 
May God’s blessings be with you all 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick 
  

PROBUS 
Good to see numbers building up again. New 
members always welcome! 
This month members and friends enjoyed a delightful 
excursion to the Pottery Museum. It’s amazing how 
many ‘locals’ have never visited it! We were treated 
to a delicious morning tea while listening to Kerry 
Ford, one of the curators, give us an interesting & 
informative talk on the origins of the museum and 
some of the kinds of pottery. Later we were able to 
browse the many and varied displays of all the many  
beautiful pieces and read the back stories relating to 
them. Thank you to our president, Cathy Jones for her 
organisation. 
Our guest speaker, Christine Murphy from Grandma’s 
Closet showed us some of her magnificent collection 
of dolls. Christine has been collecting them for many 
years and has  had various trips to the US following 
her passion. She has at least 600 dolls in her 
collection. Her display showed a cross section of dolls 
across the ages and from different countries. The 
attention to detail on them was amazing right down  
to some having stockings! Thank you Christine. 
Next meeting Tuesday 29th June at 11:00am at the RS 
Club. 

MEN’S SHED 
Hello from the Mens Shed. Our fund raiser raffle 
kicked off today with ticket sales going well, our ladies 
cake stall was a roaring success as well, thank you 
ladies for your time and effort. The last two wood 
raffles were won by Darren Gamage on 20th & 21st 
May, and by Michael Wishart on 28th May. Thanks 
again to all our supporters. One lady, who wishes to 
remain anonymous, also made a donation of $100 so 
thank you to her. So overall our fundraising is going 
very well and we will raise the $25000 to complete 
the shed project, we have also received a small grant 
from the Federal Governments building better 
communities funding which will help us reach our 
target. 
We are still looking for new members you don’t need 
any skills, or if you have skills you can pass on, or you 
can just come and enjoy the company of other blokes. 
Rod Peters 
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WHAT’S ON AT YOUR CLUB 
 

Pizza Bar 
Now open for  

Dine In or Takeaway 
- 7 nights a week 

Sit down & relax in our newly 
furnished Hub. 

Sunday—Thursday 5pm-8pm 

Saturday 5pm—9pm 
(Takeaway orders in venue only.) 

 

#Membership Renewals  
due end of June# 

RESTAURANT HOURS 
LUNCH: Wednesday—Sunday 

DINNER: Wednesday—Saturday 

#DINE & DISCOVER VOUCHERS#  

ACCEPTED HERE 

FRIDAY RAFFLES 
Drawn at 7.00pm 

Tickets on sale from 6.30pm 

SUNDAY RAFFLES 
Drawn every Sunday at 1.00pm 
Tickets on sale from 12.30pm 

HOLBROOK RETURNED 
SERVICEMEN’S CLUB LTD 

           

38 SWIFT ST HOLBROOK 
 

Ph: 02 6036 2199 

ANGLICAN NEWS 
Winter has arrived and it holds its’ own virtues, 
especially as we recall the heat of summer and the 
longer days.  Winter is a time for preparing for the 
future Spring, Summer and Autumn as we all get 
busier in the warmer times. 
We at the Anglican Church are looking at the events 
which will come to us when Winter is passed, e.g. will 
there be an Open Gardens’ Day as we missed out last 
year with Covid, will the 100th Flower Show go ahead, 
Bishop Mark is visiting the Parish in August, can we 
have a Parish Picnic again, etc. We have to keep in 
mind that Christmas and Easter will arrive, along with 
the local Show, etc. 
Winter can be as busy as Summer but in different 
ways.  E.g. the Anglican Op-Shop has stored the 
Summer clothes etc, and the Winter goods are out for 
sale and there are some specials on some products.  
We are blessed to offer furniture for sale and it keeps 
finding new homes.  We are not able to take used 
mattresses or damaged goods and some other items 
so please ask if you are unsure as we do not like to 
disappoint people who turn up with goods.  All the 
income from the Shop stays in our community. 
Our 9:30am Sunday services in Holbrook continue to 
be well attended, likewise our 11an Service at 
Woomargama which is on the 2nd Sunday of the 
month.  Our Sunday Services have different formats 
and conclude with morning tea.  Did you know that 
most of Jesus’ ministry recorded in the Bible had Him 
going to, leaving, or at a meal!  Ask yourself, where 
did you meet your spouse, where do you meet your 
friends?  Our morning tea is free, come and see, and 
enjoy.   
Best wishes from the Anglican Church at Holbrook 
and Woomargama.   
Reverend Stephen Davis, 0429 845 525. 

COMMUNITY WORKSHOPS FOR 

SOFTWOOD INDUSTRY 
Members of the public are invited to attend two 
workshops on 15 & 16 June to learn more about and 
help shape the South West Slopes Forestry Hub’s 
community engagement plans  
“At the June workshops, the community will be 
presented with a summary of the findings of a 
community survey and actions recommended through 
the survey, so that we can continue that conversation,” 
he said. “We will also discuss developing an open 
communication process with Hub communities.” 
Tumut - Tues 15 June  2 – 5pm  
Tumbarumba - Wed 16 June  10am – 1pm 
To register your attendance please book via these links:  
Tumut: https://www.trybooking.com/BRTKU 
Tumbarumba: https://www.trybooking.com/BRTLP 

https://www.trybooking.com/BRTKU
https://www.trybooking.com/BRTLP
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LADIES’ GOLF 
Holbrook Ladies Golf Tournament 
hosted over 50 women on Wednesday 
19th May. Thank you to the women 
who travelled from far and wide. 
Players were from Ganmain, Wagga 
Wagga City, Wagga Wagga Country 
Club, Henty, Jindera, Coolamon, 
Culcairn, Corryong, Tumbarumba, The 
Rock and Albury Commercial. Thank 
you to RWGA Vice Presidents, Ann 
Weber and Janelle Doust, for 
attending. 
A delicious roast lunch was enjoyed at 
the Holbrook RS Club. The course was 
in great condition as well. 
Prizes were as follows: A Grade winner 
- Linda Coombes, R/Up - Liz Plunkett; B 
Grade Winner - Teresa Waters, R/Up - 
Cheryl Smedley; C Grade Winner - Ros Sheather, R/Up - Jenni Papworth  
Longest Drives: A Grade - Brooke Mathewson, B Grade - Cheryl Smedley, C Grade - Cathy Simpson 
Nearest the String - Sue Morley; Visitor Trophy - Robyn Kendall; Veteran Trophy - Liz Keogh 
Super Vet Trophy - Heather Lowe; Ailsa Rossiter Memorial Trophy for the Best Local in Score 
NTPs - Linda Coombes, Vicki Schuur, Cheryl Smedley, Leonie Dennis, Linda Coombes, Anne Phegan. 
Teams - Liz Keogh, Jenni Papworth, Helen Morton (105) 
Thank you to our Sponsors Drummonds Albury, ENZED, Holbrook Pharmacy & Holbrook Stores IGA and to 
those generous donors for our raffle prizes. 

Holbrook Ladies who played in the tournament- our biggest group for 

a long time!  

GOLF 
27 May Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner Matt Toll, 
2nd Jimmie Maskus, 3rd Mick Smith. naga Mark Lowry. 
Veterans 18 hole event: Winner Mick Smith, R/up 
Alan Atherton. NTP 3rd James Ross. 10th Tony Castles. 
3 June Dad’s Army 9 hole event: Winner Phil Spokes, 
2nd Mark Lowry, 3rd Alan Atherton. NTP 3rd Mick 
Smith. naga Lawrie Ryan.   
Sunday is our yearly enzed three person 
ambrose tournament. You have until tonight 
(9/6/2021), to enter your team. Contact Greg Gibbs 
or Phil Spokes with your entry if you have not done so 
already.    
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it or 

fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Your first choice 
Servicing Holbrook weekly for over 20 years 

 
 

 
 

Sales Service and Installation / Qualified Technicians 

Servicing Holbrook Area Weekly 
TV Antennas & tuning …. LCD Sales 
Extra TV outlets & wall mounting 

VAST satellite systems for black spots 

Zane 0408 698 000 (Albury) 

Email: abxantennas@gmail.com 

/onlineSolution_displayAdEnlarge.do?image=%2Fimagecache%2F274%2F2009042814094454_y5798274%2Flarge.gif&iblName=ABX+Electronics
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C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

June 2021 
Wed 9 Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
 Knox Art Grp 5.30pm, @ Mary Lundy  Hall 
 (Uniting Church)ph:0488 062 669 
Thu 10 Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
 Holb Sheep & Wool Fair meeting 5.30pm 
 @ RS Club 
Mon 14  Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  
Wed 16 Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
 Knox Art Grp 5.30pm, @ Mary Lundy  Hall 
(Uniting Church)ph:0488 062 669  
Thu 17 Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
Wed 23 Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
Thu 24 Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
 Holbrook Show Society AGM 6.30pm @  RS 
Club 
Fri 25 Celebrate Women event at The Ten  
 Mile 6-8pm (fully booked) 
Mon 28  Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  
Tue 29 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 Service NSW Mobile Van @ Submarine  Park 
9am—3pm 
Wed 30 Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
 

July 2021 
Thu 1 Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
 Holbrook Central RFS 7.30pm @ Fire Shed 
Wed 7 Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
Thu 8 Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
Mon 12  Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  
 Sporting Complex meeting 7pm  
 @ RS Club 
Tue 13 Parables for Living 11am @ Knox  Church 
Hall 
Wed 21 Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
Thu 22 Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
Mon 26   Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  
Tue 27   Little Billabong CWA 12noon 
              Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Wed 28   Yoga 9am @ Library Complex 
Thu 29   Yoga 5.30pm @ Library Complex 
 

August 2021 
Mon 9   Crafty Hands 10.30am@ 7 Fleet St  

A N N O U N C E M E N T S  

HOLBROOK  R&D Home Maintenance 
 

For  all your home maintenance 
Painting, tiling, plaster, repairs, bathroom, 

laundry, and reno’s. 
» No Job Too Small     

      

ABN 33 146 093 819         Ring Rod 0418 675 193 

HOLBROOK SHOW SOCIETY INC 
AGM 

Thursday 24 June 2021 
6.30pm @ Holbrook RS Club 

All welcome 

Mobile Service Centre 
29 June 2021 9:00am to 3:00pm 

Holbrook Submarine Car Park  
Driver Knowledge tests, Driver licence and photo 
card applications and renewals and many more 
services. Bookings are required for driving tests. 

Phone 137788, follow the prompts and ask to speak 
to Albury Service Centre in order to book a driving 

test on this day in Holbrook. 

HOLBROOK CENTRAL RFS 
Notice of AGM 

Thursday 1 July 2021 
7.30pm  

@ Fire Shed 

Hamish Livermore, Izak Schirmer, Wil Jenkyn & Oscar 
Preston  representing Hume League in the recent 

Football U14’s Carnival 

NATIONAL YOUTH SCIENCE FORUM 
WWW.nysf.edu.au For Year 11 students with  

a passion for SCIENCE Applications close July 2. 
Contact Holbrook Rotarian  Margaret  0439369676 

http://WWW.nysf.edu.au
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            THE HOLBROOK  

PHARMACY 

 

Your gift  - receive your bonus 

compact umbrella with any Natio 

Open Mon-Fri 

9am-5pm  

(we close for 

lunch from  

1-1.30pm) 
 

Saturday  

9am - 12 noon. 

 

Phone:  

02 6036 2055    
 

Fax:  

02 6036 2360 
 

Email: 

holbrookpharmacy

@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Casual Visitor Information 

Centre Assistant – Holbrook 
 

Council’s Holbrook Visitor Information Centre is 

looking for a casual assistant who can provide an 

excellent visitor experience, whilst promoting the 

Greater Hume region and the Submarine Museum.  

Alongside a strong customer focus, this position also 

requires developed computer skills particularly using 

the Microsoft Office Suite and desirably the Adobe 

Create Suite. As a casual, this position encompasses 

weekends, public holidays and planned leave, offering 

an ordinary hourly rate ranging from $33.14 to $37.11 

including 25% casual loading, as well as appropriate 

penalty rates.  

If this position is of interest to you, visit #greaterhume 
for further information.  
Your resume accompanied by a covering letter should 
be emailed to jobs@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au  
by 5pm Wednesday, 30 June 2021.  

The Holbrook Cricket Club 
would like to thank the 
following for their great 
support in season 2020/21 
 

SPONSORS: Holbrook RS Club, Holbrook 
IGA, Lieschke Motors, Holbrook Bakery, 
Woomargama Hotel, Pitzen Stock & Land, 
Russell & Lea Parker.  
 

Also Greater Hume Council & all staff, Holbrook 
Tennis Club, Holbrook Adult Riding Club, 
Holbrook Football Club, Holbrook Sporting 
Complex Board, Michael Erdilyac & Cricket 
Albury/Wodonga, all businesses & individuals 
who supported the Trivia/Auction Night, Wendy 
& John Murdoch, Charlie Papworth, Lindy 
Philpot, Holbrook RS Club staff & patrons, 
Cricket Club Life Members & trophy donors and 
the community of Holbrook, especially the south 
Holbrook residents. 
 

The cricket club looks forward to the same 
interest and support in 2021/22. 

mailto:jobs@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au
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